
 

March 15, 2019 

Principal’s Message   

 

As we reach mid-March, our thoughts turn towards spring break.  It will be a good chance to 

reflect on the year so far, rest and recharge our bodies and minds, and prepare for the spring 

term.  In this newsletter, you will find information about spring conferencing after the break.     

We continue our focus on supporting students to become more independent, especially when 

they face increased challenges.  The article below provides some questions to think about: 

Do you encourage your child to work independently? 

“Mom, I can’t do it.  I need help!”  Every child makes that plea once in a while.  But if your 

child says it every day, you may need to help her become more independent. 

Answer yes or no to the questions below to find out if you are fostering self-reliance:  

1. Do you tell your child that you believe she can do it? 

2. Do you help her break big projects down into smaller pieces that are easier to finish? 

3. Do you remind her of the importance of effort?  “You couldn’t ride a bike the first time 

you tried.  But you kept at it.  You’ll learn this, too, if you keep at it.” 

4. Do you ask her questions when she gets stuck?  “What did you learn when you read the 

chapter?” 

5. Do you compliment your child when she finishes work on her own? 

How well are you doing?  If your answers are yes, you are helping your child learn how to work 

on her own.  For no answers, try those ideas. 
 
Source:  Elementary School Parents (March 2017, Vol.28, No.7) 

 

 

 

Families on the Move?  
Please let the school office know if your family will be moving next year. As 

planning is underway for next year, it is very helpful if we are aware of any 

students who will not be attending our school in September. 

 

 

 

Planning for September 

 
Soon we will begin developing a draft class organization for next school year.  This includes 

projecting student enrolment and creating classes that make the most efficient use of our 

staff, while at the same time, observing provincial class size limits and building classes that can 

work together as a team.  Attached below is a letter from the Assistant Superintendent 

regarding class formation for September 2019.  If you would like to provide input to your child’s 

placement, please do this by Thursday, April 18th.  Please note that parent input is one of a 

number of factors that guide us in the formation of classes.  We must pay attention to the other 

important considerations outlined in the letter below, which contribute to an optimum learning 

environment for all children.  While a smaller school such as ours has many benefits, we are 

also faced with a very limited number of classes at each grade level – which limits placement 

options.  
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Celebration of Learning/Spring Conferencing 

 

Communicating student learning is an essential part of education.  EES Teachers are planning 

an opportunity to connect with families during the week of May 1st.  Some teachers are 

planning a “celebration of learning”, some will be setting up individual conference times, and 

some are planning a combination of both.  More information will be provided in the April 12th 

newsletter, along with instructions on how to use the online appointment booking system.  This 

will be an opportunity for students to take a central role in sharing where they are in their 

learning as well as sharing what they see as their next steps.  As educational researcher Anne 

Davies says, "When students communicate with others what they have learned, they come to 

better understand what they have learned and what they need to learn." 

 

 

Student Learning Survey 

The Student Learning Survey is for students in Grades 4, 7, 10, and 12, their parents, and staff. 

The survey covers a range of topics, providing a comprehensive picture of the educational 

experience in B.C. public schools. Questions were developed with input from partner groups, 

teachers and experts in educational measurement and special education. This survey will be 

administered to our Grade 4 and 7 students during April. Parents of Grade 4 and 7 students 

are encouraged to complete this survey by clicking on the link below. 

Parents may access the survey with the link for Direct Access from the link below.  Surveys are 

to be completed by parents with children in Grades 4, 7, 10, and 12.  A parent may complete 

a survey for each child in the targeted grades.  The parent survey is available in English, French 

and 16 other languages. Thank you in advance for your participation.  The survey is open until 

April 15, 2019 and can be accessed through the following link: 

 
 https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.bced.gov.bc.ca_sat-
5Fsurvey_access.htm&d=DwICAw&c=dwr0MjUrBqJCVHlZWcv1jg&r=9BdKoxkGxVcTOauais6WPJrbk1o_DsUDyKlZSeN6p8
4&m=-amMzCyyId1zEXB0GqvW7rEmzGFOtRYCSipIDvfxlgg&s=P5A3weB3kxj5sLnXyuOPQG35MolhD2gSEc8Oz2sX1UI&e= 

 

 

New Parking Lot Reminders    

 

Thank you to those who are using the new parking lot so effectively!  A few 

reminders: 

 Please use your turn signals to indicate your plans (pulling over to the right to the drop-

off/pick-up lane or left when you are ready to pull out of that lane). 

 Please DO NOT pull over into the walking path lane that enters the drop-off/pick-up 

area!  This lane is reserved for pedestrians.  We know it gets congested in this area just 

before school starts and right after school ends.  Please instruct your children to wait 

near the little hill for you to pull up. 

 If you have tried to park in the lower lot and no spaces are available, please park on 

Fairdowne BUT please do not park right next to the main school driveway to allow the 

school buses space to turn in and out of the driveway. 

Thank you! 

 

 

Communicable Infections 

We monitor student attendance closely and during this time of year, illness is common.  We 

would like to remind you that if your child shows signs of a communicable infection, it needs 

to be diagnosed and treated by a medical provider.  Please contact us at the school if your 

child has a communicable infection so that we can work with you on determining if and how 

long your child needs to be absent from school.  We use a guide provided by Island Health to 

help us prevent the spread of common childhood illnesses.  When calling in your child’s 

absence, we also appreciate knowing what kind of illness is causing them to be away.  We 

track patterns and are required to report to Island Health if there is an unusual number of 

absences due to illness.  

 

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.bced.gov.bc.ca_sat-5Fsurvey_access.htm&d=DwICAw&c=dwr0MjUrBqJCVHlZWcv1jg&r=9BdKoxkGxVcTOauais6WPJrbk1o_DsUDyKlZSeN6p84&m=-amMzCyyId1zEXB0GqvW7rEmzGFOtRYCSipIDvfxlgg&s=P5A3weB3kxj5sLnXyuOPQG35MolhD2gSEc8Oz2sX1UI&e
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https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.bced.gov.bc.ca_sat-5Fsurvey_access.htm&d=DwICAw&c=dwr0MjUrBqJCVHlZWcv1jg&r=9BdKoxkGxVcTOauais6WPJrbk1o_DsUDyKlZSeN6p84&m=-amMzCyyId1zEXB0GqvW7rEmzGFOtRYCSipIDvfxlgg&s=P5A3weB3kxj5sLnXyuOPQG35MolhD2gSEc8Oz2sX1UI&e


NEWS FROM YOUR LIBRARY 
 
 

TAKING CARE OF OUR LIBRARY BOOKS:  We ask that students return their library 

books promptly as many have students waiting to read them. Using a bag for 

library books helps keep books safe from damage in backpacks. Having a 

special place at home for library books is helpful for keeping them from 

getting lost!  Any books that are lost may be replaced with a good quality 

book of similar genre. Please speak with Ms. Macrae or Ms. Richards.  

 

SERIOUSLY AWESOME SERIES BOOK DRAW:              

 

The book draw took place this week! Congratulations to all of our winners – 

we had 332 entries and 60 of them came from Room 10 – well done! 

(see pictures of our winners below) 

                                                                      

SPRING BOOK FAIR:  The Dino-Mite Book Fair is coming to EES Library from 

April 3-10th! Library Pages will set up the fair on Wednesday, we'll have 

classroom previews on Thursday, and then the Fair will be open daily from 

8am-3pm Friday and Monday and from 8am-12:30 on Tuesday.  

 

TAKE AND TRADE TABLE: We're always looking for great books to put on our 

table for students to take home.  
 
 
 

                                                                                                                                              

 

 

 

 

 

  

Donate Your Book Credit to EES Library! 
 
Cozy Corner Books in Coombs has a great offer for us. You can bring in your books to Cozy 
Corner and donate all or part of your book credit to our school. Cozy Corner has about 
60,000 books - you're sure to find something you love, too. They sell their books at half off 
cover, and give credit for 25%. That means for every $10 book, you could donate your $2.50 
credit to EES. It all adds up, and puts great books in the hands of our students!  Thank you 
very much to Sean Wallington and Lorien Hammond for this great support of our Library.  
 
Find Cozy Corner at Coombs Emporium, 2300 Alberni Hwy, Coombs, phone 250-586-0222. 
 

                                                                                                        

                                                                                        



CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR SERIOUSLY AWESOME SERIES BOOK DRAW WINNERS! 

 

  

 

 

   



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

NEW WAY TO PAY 

This year our district has made it possible to pay for any school fees online.  If your student’s 

classroom teacher has requested to use agendas, a sheet with detailed instructions on how 

to sign up for School Cash Online has come home.  If your student’s teacher is not using 

agendas this year a detail sheet will come home shortly.  On our Errington Website there is 

a direct link to www.schoolcashonline.com, it is quite easy to sign up.  Once signed up you 

will receive email notifications if there is a fee associated with your student.  You are still 

able to pay for any school fees with cash or cheque, but we are offering the option to pay 

online. 

 

As always if you need any help navigating this system please feel free to call the office and 

they will be happy to help you.  

 

Reporting Student Absents  
When reporting your child’s absence, please call the office at 250-248-8446 (after hours you 

can leave a message on our answering service – just listen for the option to report a student 

absence in the directory).  It is important to let the office know if your child will be late or not 

attending school for the day(s) so your child is accounted for. It only takes a minute. If your 

child is not at school or late you can expect to receive a call to your main number. Thank you 

in advance for reporting early!  
 

 

Headlice 

 

     It’s that time of year – headlice is back in town!  A reminder to parents to start 

checking your child(ren)’s head and let’s be preventative.  If in need, the school does 

have lice combs and pamphlets describing the recommended treatment – just ask at the 

office. 

 

Information is posted on our website, in the General Information section and included in 

this newsletter. 

 

http://www.schoolcashonline.com/


 
  



 
  



  



 
  



 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 
 



  



 
  



 



 
  



 

 

 
  



 
 



 

 

 

Oceanside Minor SOFTBALL 2019 registration is now open. 
 Don’t miss out on the early bird discount. 
*Early bird discount of $20 will apply until 

March 5, 2019. 

To register:  www.oceansidesoftball.ca  

 

 

http://www.oceansidesoftball.ca/


  

 

2019 Spring Season Registration Open! 
 

It is that time of the year again...dust off those gloves and get ready to hit the fields! 
Registration is now open online at www.oceansidebaseball.ca...just click on Register 

to the left. 
Registration closes March 31st. Any registration received later than March 31 will be 

processed with a $20.00 fee increase. 
So, register now to receive the early bird fees! 

A few common questions we receive during registration time...  
1. How can I pay if I don’t have a credit card or a PayPal account?  
Arrangements for payment by cash or cheque can be made by contacting the registrar.  
Please note a player’s registration is not complete until payment is received in full.  
 
2. What fields do we play at?  
Tadpole, Rookie, and Blastball play at the Qualicum Park on the fields that run on First 
Ave. and Mosquito, Pee Wee, Bantam, and Midget play at Springwood Park.  
Field addresses can be found by clicking on the Fields tab to the left.  
 
3. When does the season start and end? What days do they play?  
The season begins at the beginning of April and runs through to the end of June.  
Blastball (for the month of May only) and Rookie are Mondays and Wednesdays at 
Qualicum.  
Tadpole is Tuesdays, Thursdays, and Saturdays at Qualicum.  
Mosquito is Mondays, Wednesdays, and Saturdays at Springwood.  
Pee Wee is Tuesdays, Thursdays, and Saturdays at Springwood.  
Bantam weekdays TBA, and Saturdays at Springwood. Away games TBA.  
Midget weekdays TBA, and Sundays at Springwood. Away games TBA.  
 
Please note schedules are finalized by the division coordinators and based on field 
availability. 

 

(Summer seasons for players who make rep teams run through the month of July, with 
Provincials Championships often on the August long weekend.)  
 
4. Can I register my child for a division that is not their age group by year born?  
All players must register in the correct age group. A request can be sent to OMBA to 
make a move for a player, however each request is reviewed individually, and decisions 
are based on space in the divisions, the players skill level and weather it is safe to make 
the switch. Requests must be sent to the board for review and players will be invited to 
evaluations. All request are sent to and will require the final approval of BC Minor.  
 
5. I haven’t heard from anyone, when will we be contact?  
Coordinators will receive information on player registration over the next couple of 
months. Usually initial contact with parents will occur by email mid-March to the end of 
March with information on start dates and evaluation times.  
If you have any questions for your child’s division coordinator you can contact them 
directly. Click on the Contacts tab to the left and send them an email. 
 



  

 
VIU’s Milner Gardens Bunny Trail April 19 to 22, 2019 

  

Bring the children or grandchildren for a children’s Easter Bunny search taking 
place in the Gardens. At the Welcome & Interpretive Centre, children can pick 
up maps for clues to spotting the bunnies, and then return the map to the Pool 

House Gift Shop to receive an Easter treat. 
Adult admission $9, Youth $5. Free admission for children 12 and under 
accompanied by an adult, members, and current VIU students with card. 

Garden open 10am to 5pm, with last entry 4:30pm 
Tea Room open 1pm to 4pm for tea, scones and soup. 
For more info 250-752-6153 or milnergardens.viu.ca 

 
Milner Gardens & Woodland 

2179 West Island Highway 
Qualicum Beach, BC 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 

  



 

 

**Please note the above calendar will be updated as new events occur** 

  

Electronic Newsletters 

EES newsletters are provided bi-weekly on Fridays.  Newsletters are posted to the EES website 

and parents who have registered will receive a notification email and link when a newsletter 

has been posted.  Most parents use this option and it certainly reduces the amount of paper 

and time required to prepare newsletters.  Subscribing to the electronic newsletter is very 

simple.   

Sign up through the Errington Elementary School website (http://ees.sd69.bc.ca) by entering 

your email address in the area “Sign up for our newsletter & keep in touch” found near the 

bottom of the home page.  After you enter your email and click on “GO” an email will be sent 

to your email address.  You must respond to the email to become a verified member to receive 

newsletters.  There is an option to “Unsubscribe” at any time you choose. 

If you would prefer to receive a paper copy of the newsletter, please fill out the tear-off below 

and return to the school as soon as possible. We will only print a paper copy to those who 

have filled out the tear-off below.  Please note that you need to indicate your desire for a 

paper copy of the newsletter each year.  We will keep a few extra copies in the main office 

for pick-up if necessary. 

 

Parent Name _____________ Student Name(s) ____________________ 

Student Grade(s) _______ Classroom Teacher(s) ________________ 

□ I would prefer to receive a paper copy of the EES Newsletter. 

EES Calendar of Events 

March 15 Last day of school before Spring Break 

April 1 School Re-opens after Spring Break 

 3-9 Scholastic Book Fair 

 18 Professional Development Day – No School 

 19 GOOD FRIDAY – No School 
 

22 EASTER MONDAY – No School 

 26  Animal Spirit Day 

 30 Grade 7 Health and Wellness Fair 

May 1-2 Celebration of Learning/Parent-Teacher Conferences 

 8 Grade 3 Swim Program begins (Ms. Baynton’s class) 

 17 Conferencing Adjustment Day -  No School 

 21 VICTORIA DAY – No School  

 27 Grade 6 Immunizations (Booster Shots) 

June 18 New Kindergarten Orientation 

 27 Last day of school, ends 3 hours early (11:00) 

http://ees.sd69.bc.ca/

